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Publishing Scholarship Announced 
EstablisliTnent of the annual 

William Cross Ferguson Graduate 
Scholarship in Publishing was 
announced Friday at the College. 

The scholarship grant will 
cover the tuition and other costs 
for a current senior or a recent 
Willic'm and Mary graduate to 
attend the prestigious Publishing 
Procedures Course held at 
Radcliffe College every summer. 

The Radcliffe Publishing 
Procedures Course is a six-week 
intensive professional program, 
open to recent college graduates, 
both men and women, who are 
seriously considering a career in 
book or magazine publishing. 

The newly announced scholar¬ 
ship is an outgrowth of a gift 
of money to the College from 
Walter F. C. Ferguson in honor of 
his brother, William Cross 
Ferguson, who died in 1967. 
William Cross Ferguson, a William 
and Mary graduate in the class of 
1916, had a long career in book 
publishing. Ultimately becoming 
president of the World Book 
Company. Prior to his death he 
expressed an interest in estab¬ 
lishing at his alma mater various 
programs that would stimulate 
student interest in publishing as 
a career. 
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In 1970 the Ferguson Seminar 
in Publishing, a two-day event, 
was inaugurated at the College. 

William and Mary students in 
their senior year, or recent 
graduates, who wish to apply for 
the Ferguson Scholarship may get 
application forms and further 
information from Norman Fiering, 
Institute of Early American 
History and Culture (P.O. Box 
220), Williamsburg, Va. 23185. 
Applications must be returned by 
April 27. Announcement of the 
winner will be made the first 
week in May. 

Statement Given 
Heavy Endorsement 

The proposed Statement of 
Rights and Responsibilities 
received an overwhelming vote of 
endorsement from faculty, stu¬ 
dents, and administrators in the 
College-wide referendum held last 
week. Final totals as released 
by the Board of Student Affairs 
are:  Students, 1705 for, 81 
against, 9 abstentions; Faculty, 
118 for, 18 against; Administra¬ 
tion, 8 for, 1 against. 

The proposed Statement now 
awaits President Graves' signa¬ 
ture for subsequent forwarding 
to the Board of Visitors at their 
May meeting. 
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VARC Awarded $35,000 Grant 
Man's environment and how it 

affects his health will be 
studied in a new research program 
announced last week by Henry 
Aceto, Jr., director of the 
Virginia Associated Research 
Campus. 

A $35,000 grant award has been 
made to VARC by the Technology 
Utilization Office of the 
National Aeronautics and Space 
Administration for an inter¬ 
disciplinary research program 
entitled "Trace Elements in the 
Environment and Disease." 

The program partly involves a 
study of the correlation betv/een 
diseased states and levels of 
trace, elements in the human body. 
Survey information relating the 
environmental trace metal levels 
in the Tidewater area will be 
used in conjunction with the 
disease-trace element data. 

The rationale for the study, 
explained Mr. Aceto, is based on 
recent findings in several dif¬ 
ferent laboratories. "A positive 
correlation has been reported, 
for example, between cadmium con¬ 
tent in air and mortality ratios 
associated with heart disease. 
Hypertension in patients has been 
shown to correspond to either 
high cadmium levels or increased 
ratios of cadmium to zinc in the 

kidneys of such patients. 
Certain rheumatoid conditions 
such as arthritis have been shown 
in some instances to correlate 
with increased copper levels in 
the blood," Mr. Aceto said. 

The VARC program is designed 
to extend the search for such 

correlations to the levels of 
trace metals in both human 
leukemia and breast cancer, 
utilizing the relatively new and 
extremely sensitive technique of 
trace metal analysis—charged 
particle-induced X-ray fluor¬ 
escence. 

Principal investigators of the 
project with Mr. Aceto are R. K. 
Jolly, lecturer in physics and 
senior research physicist at 
VARC, and R. E. Welsh, professor 
of physics. 

Irish Diplomat to Speak 

The former Prime Minister of 
Northern Ireland, Baron Terence 
O'Neill of the Maine, will speak 
Thursday at 8 p.m. in the Campus 
Center Ballroom. lie will take as 
the topic of his talk, "Ulster 
At The Crossroads," the title of 
his book published in 1969.  
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Williamsburg Site of Interstate Nuclear Board Meeting 

Herbert 0. Funsten of the 
Physics Department is serving as 
coordinator for the twelfth 
annual meeting of the Southern 
interstate Nuclear Board to be 
held at the Williamsburg Lodge, 
March 25-28. 

Nuclear technology and energy 
generation in the South will be 
the theme of the three day meet¬ 
ing which will be hosted by 
Governor Linwood Holton and the 
Commonwealth. The conference 
will give special attention to 
the national erergy crisis. 

Scott C. Whitney of the" 
Marshall-Wythe School of Law will 

participate in a discussion of 
"Nuclear Power and the Role of 
the State Government." S. Peter 
Gary of the Physics Department 

will speak on "Prospects of 
Nuclear Fusion for Energy 
Generation." 

Carter 0. Lowance, executive 
vice president of the College, 
will preside at a colonial 
banquet to be held Monday 
eveniiig, March 26, in the 
Virginia Room of the Williamsburg 
Lodge. 

The conference will highlight 
addresses by Governor Holton; 
Senator Howard R. Baker, Jr., of 
Tennessee, member of the Joint 
Committee on Atomic Energy; and 
Commissioner William 0. Doub, 
U.S. Atomic Energy Commission. 

The general public is invited 
to attend all general sessions of 
the conference. 
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Anthropology 

Theodore Ueinhart, assistant 
professor, and Linda Heck, an 
editorial and research assistant 
at the School of American 
Research, Santa Fe, N.M., have 
authored a bibliography entitled 
Eoonomie Anthropology:    A Working 
Bibliography.    The extensive bib¬ 
liography was prepared for a new 
course in the Department, Primi¬ 
tive Economic Systems, and was 
published this month, with the 
addition of an introduction, by 
rhe Council of Planning 
Librarians. 

English 
LeRoy W. Smith's article, 

"Daniel Defoe:  Incipient demo¬ 
grapher," appears in the current 
issue of Literature and Psychol¬ 
ogy ,   pp. 165-78. 

Institute of Early American 

History, and the volume is an 
outgrowth of the Symposium on the 
American Revolution held in 
Williamsburg, March 8-12, 1971, 
by the Institute. The book, a 
major contribution by the 
Institute to the observance of 
the American Revolution bicenten¬ 
nial, will also be published in a 
paperback edition by W. W. Norton 
§ Company, Inc. 

Modern Languages 
Anne Tyler Netick was a member 

of a panel on teaching Russian in 
college at the annual Conference 
of the Russian and Eastern 
European Center at the University 
of Virginia last weekend. 
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History 
Richard Maxwell Brown, profes¬ 

sor, recently had an article, 
"Violence and the American 
Revolution," published in Easays 
on the American Revolution, 
pp. 81-120, edited by Stephen G. 
Kurtz and James H. Hutson and 
published by the University of 
North Carolina Press for the 
Institute of Early American 
History and Culture. Mr. Kurtz 
and Mr. Hutson are the former 
director and editor of publica¬ 
tions, respectively, of the 

The following papers have been 
published: 

"Prohibited Autodetachment in 
0D" formed by Collisions of O- 

with L2." 
L. D. Doverspike, R. L, Champion 
and S. K. Lam. 
J.  Chem.  Phys.   5_8, 1248 (1973). 

"Determinations of Nuclear 
Level Halflives in 85Rb and 237Np 
and Their Use as Timing 
Standards." 
G. H. Miller, P. Dillard, M. 
Eckhause, and R. E. Welsh. 
Nual.  Instr.   and Methods  104, 11 
(1972). 

Bulletin Board 

Items Needed by WATS 

Student operated WATS 
(Williamsburg Area Tutorial 
Service) would like to ask mem¬ 
bers of the College community for 
any cast offs of the following 
items which are urgently needed 
at the WATS cottage: swing sets 
and playground equipment, throw 
rugs, floor covering, individual 
view masters and view master pro¬ 
jectors, and children's records. 
Donors are asked to contact 
Debbie Brown, Ext. 363. 

Office Equipment on Sale 

A list of miscellaneous items 
of office equipment, available at 
nominal dollar value at various 
state institutions under Proposal 
#121, is available in the 
Purchasing Office on the second 
floor of James Blair Hall. 

Department heads are invited 
to check the list for items such 
as typewriters, copying machines, 
audio visual and laboratory- 
equipment. Grounds equipment is 
also included on the list. 

Resident Administrator Needed 

Wanted - resident administra¬ 
tor for Project PLUS as of 
September 1. Essential to the 
success of the program is a 
married couple resident in the 
building. One of the two spouses 
will be employed full time to 
counsel students in both social 
and organizational matters as 
well as to carry general adminis¬ 
trative responsibilities for the 
residence.  Should have a college 
degree, or at least academic 
progress close to that of a 
degree. 

For further details, contact 
Carl Beyer, director of Honors 
and Experimental Programs, at 
Ext. 417 or 549. 

House Wanted to Rent for '73-74 

Professor Don E. Fehrenbacher 
of Stanford University, who will 
be James Pinckney Harrison 
Professor of History for 1973-74, 
would like to rent a furnished 
house for the academic year for 
himself and Mrs. Fehrenbacher (no 
children, no pets).  If you know 
of such a house, please call 
Ludwell H. Johnson, Ext. 313. 

Janet (right) counseling Letitia Cash in role of blind person. 

Janet Clatterbuck is currently 
teaching an actress how to react 
as a blind person. And a good 
teacher she is - perhaps too 
good. Janet's gift of adapta¬ 
tion to the world around her is 
extraordinary. After learning 
from Janet, the actress wonders 
whether the audience will think 
of her as blind. 

Janet, whose area of concen¬ 
tration is sociology, is a senior 
from Nokesville. She is engaged 
to Howard Underwood, '74, a soci¬ 
ology major and native of 
Pittsburg, Pa. 

Blinded some eight years ago 
in an automobile accident which 
took the lives of her parents, 
Janet decided that life must go 
on.  She knew, too, that the 
initial sympathy lavished on her 
would be short-lived. 

Within three months, she had 
learned enough braille to enter 
the Virginia School for the Blind 
in Staunton.  From then on she 
resumed her high school career 
much like any other teenager. 

Never one for moping around, 
Janet prefers to live an active 
life.  She learned to bowl in 
high school, starting with a 39 
average and working up to an 80. 
Her highest average was 97 and 
she was able to make a strike 
once. 

She sews. And she dances! 
"You hear the music and sort of 
move around," she beamed. 

Summer Jobs in Norfolk Area 

Survey Workers-Survey retail 
stores in Norfolk, Virginia 
Beach, Chesapeake: approximately 
$2.50 per hour; must have car. 
Beginning June 1. Applications 
available in Office cf Placement, 
Ewell Hall, Second Floor. 

Alliance Francaise Scholarship Awarded to Ruth Blevins 
Ruth Blevins, a senior from 

Richmond, has been awarded a $400 
travel scholarship by the 
Williamsburg Chapter of the 
Alliance Francaise.  She was 
selected on the basis of a two- 
hour examination in French. The 
purpose of this annual scholar¬ 
ship is to help a future teacher 
of French to become acquainted 
with France and its people. 

Miss Blevins plans to use the 
award to travel in France next 
fall. With the aid of a summer 
job, she hopes to earn additional 

money for travel.  "I am looking 
into job possibilities in France. 

It's possible that I might live 
with a French family or get a 
temporary job, such as picking 
grapes, so that I can stay 

longer," she said.  She also 
plans to travel in Germany. 

Miss Blevins is a member of 
Phi Beta Kappa and president of 
Pi Delta Phi, French honorary 
society.  She is currently work¬ 
ing part time at the William and 
Mar)' language laboratory.  In the 
future, she plans to attend 
graduate school to pursue her 
study of French. 

Several factors underline 
Janet's determination in life: 
her faith (she's Catholic), an 
interest in helping others, par¬ 
ticularly the handicapped, and a 
strong will to overcome. 

White Elephant Sale 

Underway This Week 

Several faculty wives, includ¬ 
ing Janet Root, Virginia Warren, 
Dana Maddocks and Jean Cogle, 
have been working with the 
Williamsburg Community Hospital 
Auxiliary on the annual White 
Elephant Sale which is currently 
underway this week Monday through 
Friday at the Auxiliary Shop at 
452 N. Boundary Street. 

Francis J. MacCoy, a member of 
the board of the William and Mary 
Educational Foundation, has 
donated 21 rooms of motel furni¬ 
ture for the annual sale, pro¬ 
ceeds of which are used to pur¬ 
chase equipment for the hospital. 
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Swem Acquires 
Willoughby Papers 

Swem Library recently acquired 
a collection of the personal and 
professional papers of William 
Franklin Willoughby (1867-1945), 
noted political economist during 
the first four decades of the 
20th century, according to a 
recent announcement by librarian 
William C. Pollard. 

The papers were given to the 
library by his son, William W. 
Willoughby of Mathews. 

The collection includes family 
papers, published and unpublished 
writings by Willoughby, and 
personal letters of Willoughby 
written during the period 1890- 
1916. 

A graduate of Johns Hopkins 
University, Willoughby married 
Bessie Talbot of Washington, D.C. 
in 1897. 

Positions he held include the 
following:  specialist, U.S. . 
Department of Labor, 1890-1901; 
lecturer on economics and statis¬ 
tics. Harvard University, 1901; 
treasurer and president of the 
executive council. Legislative 
Assembly of Puerto Rico, 
1901-09; professor of jurispru¬ 
dence and politics, Princeton 
University, 1912-14; and consti¬ 
tutional advisor to the Chinese 
Republic, 1914-16.  During the 
period 1916-32, he served as 
director of the Institute for 
Government Research in 
Washington, D.C. 

Honor Council Election 
Filing Period   Opens 

The filing period is open for 
the 1973-74 Honor Council elec¬ 
tion to be held Tuesday, 
April 10.  Any rising sophomore, 
junior, or senior who wishes to 
seek a position on the Council 
may do so by filing between today 
and 5 p.m., April 4 at the Honor 
Council office in James 
Blair 215. 

The Honor Council does not 
permit campaigning by any person 
seeking a position on the 
Council. The only "campaigning" 
as such will take the form of the 
declaration of intent that the 
candidate provides for the 
Council on his petition. The 
Council will be responsible 
solely for the distribution of 
these declarations of intent 
throughout the campus. 

Additional information can be 
obtained from present members of 
the Honor Council. Again, the 
deadline for the filing period is 
April 4 at 5 p.m. 

Nominations Due 
Publications Council 

Nominations for editor ot the 
Flat Hat,   the Colonial Echo,  the 
William and Mary Review  and 
station manager of WCWM are cur¬ 
rently being accepted by the 
Publications Council.  Nomina¬ 
tions and supporting statements 
should be submitted in writing 
not later than April 1 to any 
member of the council or the 
present head of the publication 
in question. All questions 
should be referred to Council 
Chairman Tom A. Collins of the 
Marshall-Wythe School of Law. 

Willoughby is the author of 
several influential books, 
including The Movement for Budge¬ 
tary Reform in the States  (1918) 
and The National Budget System, 
with Suggestions for its Inrprove- 
ment   (1927). 

Local Plays in State 
Drama Festival 

"Where Have All The Lightning 
Bugs Gone," written by Louis E. 
Catron of the Department of 
Theatre and Speech; and "The 
Triumvirate," by Janet McMahon, 
'71, are two of the plays which 
will be in competition in 
Charlottesville next month at the 
State High School Drama Festival. 

Mr. Catron's play, performed 
by students at James Blair High 
School in Williamsburg, won a 
superior rating in the Peninsula 
District competition held 
recently at Menchville High 
School in Newport News. Students 
from Hampton High School produced 
Miss McMahon's play and also 
received top honors. 

"Triumvirate" was written by 
Miss McMahon during her junior 
year and produced initially by 
the Premiere Theatre on campus. 
It was also produced in 1971 by< 
a summer theatre group at Ford's 
Theatre in Washington, D.C. Miss 
McMahon is currently a reporter 
with The Virginia Gazette. 

"Where Have All The Lightning 
Bugs Gone" was one of the most 
frequently produced one-act plays 
in the country last year.  It has 
also been presented in Mexico and 
Canada. 

Chemist to Give 
Three Talks 

John D. iiofi'man, director. 
Institute for Materials Research, 
National Bureau of Standards, 
will deliver three lectures as 
part of the current Applied 
Chemistry Seminar Program, April 
3 and 4. 

The least technical of his 
three talks, "Materials Research 
in a Government Laboratory," will 
be given Tuesday, April 3, at 
8 p.m. in Room 113 of William 
Small Physical Laboratory. 

Mr. Hoffman will speak on 
"Polymer Crystallization and 
Chain Folding," Wednesday, April 
4, at noon in Rogers Hall, Room 
300. That evening he will speak 
at 8 p.m. in Room 113 of the 
physics building on "Mechanical 
and Dielectric Properties of 
Polymers." 

All three lectures are open to 
the public. 

Mr. Hoffman first joined the 
staff of the National Bureau of 
Staiidards in 1942 and worked on 
projects involving the analysis 
of uranium and the recovery of 
alumina from clay. He left NBS 
in 1944 to join the Army, and was 
assigned to the Manhattan 
Project. He ser-ved at Oak Ridge, 
Tenn., whore he worked on the 
separation of U-235 by liquid 
thermal diffusion, and later at 
the University of Chicago on 
nuclear reactor problems. He 
rejoined NBS in 1954. 

In 1971 lie was awarded, as co- 
recipient with J. I. Lauritzcn, 
Jr., the High Polymer Physics 
Prize of the American Physical 
Society. 

Personnel Bulletin 
Job Openings 

The following positions are open at the College.  For informa¬ 
tion about these positions, apply at the Personnel Office in 
person. Room 201, James Blair Hall: 

Clerk D - with 3 years postal experience 

Clerk-Typist B 

Individuals who are currently employed by the College will be 
considered for these positions provided that they have first 
advised their immediate supervisors in writing of their interest 
in being considered for other positions. A copy of this corres¬ 
pondence and an acknowledgement by the employee's supervisor must 
be received in the Personnel Office before the applicant will be 
considered. 

Leaves of Absence for Permanent 
Classified Employees 

A revision of the rule on sick leave allows State employees 
suffering disabilities caused or contributed to by pregnancy, mis¬ 
carriage, abortion, childbirth, and recovery therefrom, and who 
plan to return to work following termination of their disability, 
to charge a portion of the resulting absence from work to sick 
leave accumulations under certain conditions. 

In order to be eligible for this benefit, an employee must, on 
learning of her condition, furnish her supervisor with a state¬ 
ment certifying the estimated date of delivery and a statement of 
the date she and her physician conclude that she must cease work 
because of medical disability. The latter statement must be 
furnished to the supervisor at least thirty days prior to the 
employee's cessation of work.  If there are any subsequent changes 
in either of the dates furnished, notification must be furnished 
the supervisor immediately. 

Only that period of the employee's absence prior to and follow¬ 
ing delivery which is certified as medically disabling by her 
physician can be charged to sick leave accumulations. Any other 
absence following cessation of work during which the employee 
elects to be absent from work must be charged to annual leave 
accumulations, if any, or leave without pay. 

The rule on sick leave has also been revised to prohibit the 
use of sick leave for an absence determined as being the result 
of non-State employment only in those cases where the employee 
failed to report and/or receive approval from his appointing 
authority to engage in employment outside the State service. 
Employees who wish to receive approval to engage in such employ¬ 
ment must submit their request in writing to the College Person¬ 
nel Office. The request must specifically include the name of the 
employer, the type of work, and the time schedule of such employ¬ 
ment. Approval of such request is contingent on whether or not 
the outside work will jeopardize the employees' effectiveness in 
his College employment. 

W&M is Considered 
for Courts Center 

The College is one of five 
sites being considered for the 
location of a proposed national 
center for state courts. 

The 12-man board of directors 
of the proposed center met in 
Williamsburg recently and 
narrowed the field of selection 
from 21 sites to five. 

In addition to the College, 
the board is also considering 
sites in Northern Virginia, 
Philadelphia, Denver and Salt 
Lake City. 

Library Schedule 
From Friday, March 23, through 

Monday, April 2, the Library will 
observe the following schedule: 
Monday—Friday, 8 a.m.--5 p.m.; 
Saturday, 9 a.m.--6 p.m.; and 
Sunday, 1 p.m.--5 p.m. The regu¬ 
lar library schedule will resume 
on April 3. 

President's Calendar 

FRIDAY, MARCH 23 - 
Board of Visitors: Executive 
Committee meeting, open to all 
Board members, Richmond. 

On the Sports Scene ... 
Kappa Sigma fraternity's national magazine recently announced 

its 1972 Kappa Sigma All American football team.  It includes two 
local brothers. Joe Montgomery, '74, from Lynchburg, was named 
center on the first team and Paul Scolaro, a senior from North 
Babylon, N.Y., was selected Kappa Sigma defensive player of the 
year. 

The Lacrosse team defeated Mount St. Mary's 10-8 Saturday in 
an overtime. The Tribe's leading scorers were Joe Schifano with 
3 goals and Nick Conner with 2 goals. 

In a doubleheader against Duke Friday, WfjM lost the first game 
2-1, and won the second game 10-2. Second game winning 
pitcher was Scott Kramer. Hunter Robinson made a total of five 
hits in the two games. 



THE CALENDAR 
TUESDAY, MARCH 20 

Campus Ministers: CC, Gold Room, 9 a.m. - 3 p.m. 
American Institute for Foreign Study Interviews: CC, Green 

Room, 12 noon - 4 p.m. 
Room Drawings: CC, Theatre, 5-6 p.m. 
Catholic Mass: Wren Chapel, 7 p.m. 
English Dept. Film: "The Marat-Sade," Millington Aud., 
7-9 p.m.; 9-11 p.m. 

SA Senate: CC, Theatre, 7 p.m. 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes: CC, Room C, 7:30 p.m. 
English Dept. Film: SS, Room 20, 7:30 p.m. 
Abelian Society: Jones Hall, Room 202, 7:30 p.m. 
O.D.K.: Library, Seminar Room 2, 7:30 p.m. 
Odd Tuesday Night Society: CC, Room C, 8 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 21 

.m. 

* Fauquier Co. Schools Interviews: CC, Room B, 9 a.m. - 12 noon 
* Suffolk Schools Interviews: CC, Gold Room, 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
* Franklin Schools Interviews: CC, Green Room, 10 a.m. - 4 p. 

Plant Dept. Program: CC, Room C, 10 a.m. 
Aides to the President Lunch: CC, Room D, 12 noon 
Varsity Baseball: W&M vs. State Univ. of New York, double- 

header, Cary Field Park, 1:30 p.m. 
Festival Film Society: "A Charlie Chaplin Festival," 

Millington Aud., 4 & 8 p.m. 
Evensong Service: Bruton Parish Boys & Girls Choirs, Wren 

Chapel, 4:45 p.m. 
Room Drawings: CC, Theatre, 5 p.m. 
Alpha Lambda Delta Spring Initiation: 

Banquet - CC, Ballroom, 6:30 p.m. 
Krisna-Yoga Society: CC, Gold Room, 6: 
W&M Young Republicans: CC, Rooms A&B, 
MBA Assoc. Keg Party: CC, Sit 'N Bull 
Student Bar Assoc: "Libel Night," Andrews Aud., 8 p.m. 
Orchesis Performance: PBK, Aud., 8:15 p.m. 

Wren Chapel, 5:30 p.m. 

:30 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 
Room, 7:30 p.m. 

FRIDAY, MARCH 23 
* Bedford Schools Interviews: CC, Green Room, 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
* Warren & Rappahannock Schools Interviews: CC, Room C, 

10 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
Annual Spring Regional Conference of Summer Session Directors: 

Social Hour - CC, Sit 'N Bull Room, 6-7 p.m.; Banquet - 
CC, Rooms A&B, 7 p.m. 

Hillel: Temple Beth El, 7:30 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players: "Wait Until Dark," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m. $2.50 
CaMU Coffeehouse: Cai-IU Student Center, 526 Jamestown Road, 

9 p.m. - 12 midnight 

SATURDAY, MARCH 24 

Spring Recess Begins 1 p.m. 
Organ Recital: Wren Chapel, 11 a.m. 
Varsity Baseball: W&M vs. Washington & Lee University, Cary 

Field Park, 1 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players: "Wait Until Dark," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 

SUNDAY, MARCH 25 

W&M Hall: The Hanneford Circus, 2 & 5:30 p.m. (Adults - $3.50; 
Children - $2) 

MONDAY, MARCH 26 

Varsity Baseball: W&M vs. Pennsylvania State University, Cary 
Field Park, 2:30 p.m. 

THURSDAY, MARCH 22 TUESDAY, MARCH 27 

Board of Student Affairs: CC, Room C, 4:45 p.m. 
Holy Communion: Wren Chapel, 5 p.m. 
Christian Science: Wren Chapel, 6:15 p.m. 
W&M Christian Fellowship: CC, Theatre, 7 p.m. 
Student Bar Assoc: "Libel Night," Andrews Aud., 8 p.m. 
Orchesis Performance: PBK Aud., 8:15 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players: "Wait Until Dark," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 
Black Students Organization Dance: Blow Bym, 9 p.m. - midnight 

Varsity Baseball: W&M vs. Pennsylvania State University, Cary 
Field Park, 2:30 p.m. 

* By appointment only. Please contact Teacher Placement Office, 
Washington 212. 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS 

For Sale 

16' Fiberglass runabout, 
excellent condition, $1000 or 
best offer. Call 229-7091 after 
5 p.m., Stout. 

1966 Sunbeam Alpine sportscar, 
clean and in good mechanical 
condition. New battery and ton- 
neau cover, extra carburetors. 
Will sell at book value - $600. 

Horse for sale: 1/2 quarter 
horse, 1/2 thoroughbred. Can go 
both English and Western. 11 
years old. Buckskin color. 15.3 
hands high. Well mannered and 
has a smooth ride. Has been 
vetted out as a pleasure horse. 
$450. Call Fran Sicari after 
5 p.m., 229-2731. 

Italian design cyclette for 
indoor exercise. From Sears, 
Jan. 1972, never used. Sturdy 
construction (Sears' best), dash¬ 
board speedometer for "speed" and 
"distance traveled," also on 
dashboard, provision for tension 
control for "hills and resistance 
indication." Purchase price v/as 
$87.10 including <atalogue price 
of $79.95 and freight and taxes. 
Will sell for $50. For further 
information phone 229-1204. 

"Club" Aluminum Cookware. 
Teflon II. Avocado green. 
2 frying pans, 3 sauce pans, 1 
large pot, with lids. Almost 
new. $65 value. Asking $30. 
Call Ms. Leslie Eggleston, 
229-8882. 

House on 1/2 acre lot in White 
Oaks area, off Route 5, west of 
Williamsburg; 3 large bedrooms, 
2 full baths, LR with F/P, FR 
with F/P, dining room, kitchen, 
utility room, attached garage 
with storage closet, central air 
conditioning. Priced in high 
$40ls. Call 229-0174. 

1963 Oldsmobile. Good running 
condition, white, Dynamic 88, 
4 dr., power steering & brakes, 
automatic transmission, excellent 
radio, recent tune-up. $200 or 
best offer. Call 229-4926. 

1965 Jeep Van, priced at 
$595. For information see Bob 
Griffin, Madison 254, Ext. 209. 

2 lO-gallon fish aquariums; 
1 20-gallon fish aquarium. All 
fully outfitted with pumps, 
filters, heaters, fish, etc. 
Priced reasonably. Must sell 
since moving. Call 564-9817 
after 6 p.m. 

Baby furniture - crib and mat¬ 
tress, high chair, play pen, car 
bed and bathinette. $45 or will 
sell separately. 229-5782. 

12' aluminum Mercury motor- 
boat, 6 hp Mercury motor, good 
condition, price $200. Contact 
C. A. Myers, 229-2357. 

Wanted 

Pool Manager wanted -- Full 
time Memorial Day to Labor Day 
position as manager of private 
club pool in Williamsburg area. 
Must know operation of pool. 
Experience heloful. John 
Donaldson. 229-7825. 

Female roommate wanted to 
share 2 bedroom apartment for 
'73-74 session. Rent approx¬ 
imately $65/ino. Will need own 
transportation. Call Janet Wingo 
or Joyce Ng at Ext. 421. 

For Rent 

Furnished  (2) bedroom apart¬ 
ment close to college.    Ideal for 
visiting summer faculty. 
220-0143, after 5 p.m. 

Available:    cottage at 
Sycamore Landing March 1.    Rent 
negotiable.    Beachfront property, 
2 bedrooms, partially furnished. 
Call 220-0699 after 6 p.m. 

Newport News, excel,  resid. 
area, within walking distance 
from shop,  centers, James River, 
Mariners Museum Park.    Furnished 
house, 2 1g.  bars., 2 baths, Ig. 
Ir.  f/p. dr,  scr.  porch,  nice 
yard, sep. garage.    Mid July '73- 
mid Aug.   '74, approxinately. 
For information Cell  Charles F. 
Perdrisat, Newport News 596-5753. 
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